Parking Commission
April 8, 2025

Commiissioners Present: Tom Messina, Elaine Price,

Commissioners Absent: Don Walters, Chairman Jim Chapkis, Brad Jordan, Don Walters, Ben Widmyer,
Stuart Wagner.

Staff/Advisors Present: Audrey Bell (Diamond Parking), Andrea Pierce (Diamond Parking), Emily Boyd
(Downtown Association)

Student Representative: Aniston Eweing
Approval of Minutes:

No Quorum — minutes for July 2024, January & April 2025’s meetings will be pushed until the July
meeting.

Staff Comments:

Unfortunately, Mr Petersen passed away April 27", 2024. 2 commissioners will need to be approved at a
future meeting for approval by Council to fill commission seats.

The turnaround in McEuen Parking Lot for Thomas George construction drop off will be reduced at the
end of April to increase daily parking availability.

Justice building should be completed in June.
Parking Permits will now be fully digital in all lots, no paper permits.
Troy will check with NIC to see if the lots on Hubbard will be able to be used this summer.

Staff would like to ask the commission whether they would like to reduce the meeting schedule even
further due to lack of agenda items.

A deeper clean is needed of the parking lot including a deeper power wash, window cleaning and
refreshing the garden beds around the garage. Downtown Association will get a list together and submit
to Troy.

Parking Lot Revenue:

March was a great month $71,001. Q2 ended up $52,191 due to price increases. 112 over last year in
permits over last year in March. Although there are less permits, revenue is up due to price increases.

Thomas George parking might decrease in McEuen by the end of April as outdoor construction should
be completed.

Commissioner Seat Application:

No Quorum — no formal recommendation was made in regard to Jonathon's appointment to the
commission. Mr Jonathan Burns' application will be moved to the next meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 3:42 PM

Next meeting is scheduled for July 8%, 2025.



